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1. REOUESTED MOTION: 
_ 

ACTION REOUESTED: Approve the revised estimated $55.9 million for the Justice Center Master Plan’s four-vear 
construction program and authorize continuation of preparation of documents for the financing at the revised - 
amount. 

WHY ACTION IS NECESSARY: Provides the necessary infrastructure to support the court system. 

WHAT ACTION ACCOMPLISHES: Authorizes staff to proceed with the implementation and financing of the Justice 
Center Master Plan at the revised estimate of $55.9 million. 

X CONSENT 
ADMINISTRATIVE 

Design 
C. DIVISION 

BY: Jim Lavender, Director 
Public Works 

7. BACKGROUND: 
On August 26,2003, the BoCC approved a purchase agreement for the Sun Trust Bank Building as well as an 
authorization to proceed with the financing process for an estimated $41.5 million bond issue to implement the 
Justice Center Master Plan. The Sun Trust Sank Building was purchased on February 9,2004 as a cash 
transaction. 

The latest construction cost estimate is $55.9 million for a four-year construction program that will be financed. 
The $55.9 million estimate is a $14.4 million increase over the original estimated amount to be financed. 

Continued on page 2 

5. MANAGEMENT RECOMMENDATIONS: Authorize staff to proceed with financing for the Justice Center at the revised 
amount. 

9. &COMMENDED APPROVAL: 
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The increases were the result of the following: 

10% contingency added to cost 
Exclude using lease revenue 
Advanced 6’” floor of Pod A 
Advanced 6’h floor of Pod B 
Advanced construction of 2 floors of Pod E 
Advanced construction of 2 floors of Pod F 

Total Revisions to original request 

$5,078,452 
2,551,313 
1,193,500 
1,014,800 
2,242,ooo 
2.242.000 

$14,322,065 

During the early stages of planning the Justice Center Expansion and bonding needs, the lease revenue from the 
Justice Center Annex (Sun Trust Building) was going to be used to fund some of the construction costs. Due to the 
uncertainty of the amount of lease revenue that will be received, it has been recommended that it is best to issue bonds 
at the full amount. 

This financing is expected to be brought to the BoCC for authorization to competitively sell bonds in late April 2004. 


